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A Message from the Pastor

     Attending the funeral of a relative recently, I was intrigued by a
statement the pastor shared.  Instead of “goodbye”, when they
parted, her friend made this comment, “I’m glad you are a part of my
story today.” In that same spirit, Wallis and I are glad that you are a
part of our story today and until the end of June when a newly-
appointed pastor will arrive at Memorial Church.
     You all were very engaged and energetic in our first worship time
together and then demonstrated what superb cooks you have in your
midst as we shared in the meal after that service. Beyond that, you
have prayed for us, wished us well, sent us notes, and have been so
warm, welcoming, and gracious. We are grateful for your kind
reception.
     Just as the Hawaiian greeting, “aloha”, can be used as a greeting
or a farewell, in June, Wallis and I will still be saying that we are glad
that you are a part of our story. But in the meantime, I pray we will
together listen to what God is calling us to be and to do as His people
in this place and time. Let’s roll up our sleeves and work on whatever
needs to be done. Let’s pray for one another. Let’s give of our time,
talents, and treasure that the good news of Christ is shared in Greer
and across the globe.  And let’s together marvel at what God does in
and through the people of Memorial United Methodist Church. Let’s
celebrate!
     I look forward to seeing you at worship Sunday morning. We’ll even
save a seat for you.

George Riser
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Child Enrichment Program

For questions regarding the Child Enrichment Program, please email elizabeth@memorialgreer.com

Happy Holidays from “silly” 3K!

Look who’s reading in 1k! 2K loves coming to school in
their pajamas!

Happy holidays from 4k!

Who says
infants can’t

be musicians?
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Music Ministry
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JOY-Just Older Youth

For questions regarding the Music Ministry, please email ranessa@memorialgreer.com



Children's Ministry
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For questions regarding Children's Ministry, please email katie@memorialgreer.com



Youth Ministry
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For questions regarding Youth Ministry, please email lainey@memorialgreer.com



Contact Elizabeth Spurling anytime at elizabeth@memorialgreer comTHE MEMORIAL MESSENGER PAGE 01

Worship
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Worship...continued
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CORNERTRUSTEE
Tommy Simmons – Co-Chair (Mechanical/Facilities)
Steve Barbrey – Co-Chair (Admin)
Jamie Thompkins – Secretary

Jeff Austin
Mark Cox
Jim Scudder

     Happy New Year from the Trustees. As we reflect on 2023 and years previous it is evident many projects around
the church have been completed to help preserve our buildings and grounds. None of this would have been possible
without the McClimon Trust fund and a couple, who through their vision for a church they loved lives today.
     The legacy of Memorial is built on families like J. S. (Mr. Mac) and Judy McClimon. It is doubtful this couple could
have imagined how their gift would grow and the impact it would create. 
     Understanding who Mr. Mac and Mrs. Judy were and how their lives exemplified their Christian beliefs and
conservative lifestyle help explain how the Trust came to be. John Shaffer McClimon was born in 1890. Being one of
seven children, he learned early to work hard and live frugally. Mr. McClimon was a graduate of Wofford College and
embarked on a lifelong career in banking. 
     J. S., as some referred to him, established a reputation encouraging conscientious and conservative banking
practices. He became a well respected member of the Greer community. As 1925 dawned, he made a lifelong
commitment and married Jennie Goldsmith Richardson, known to us as Judy. Born in 1900, she would earn an
education degree from Anderson College. She taught kindergarten and music in public schools and was an
accomplished singer and musician, playing both piano and violin. She shared her love of music with others by offering
private music lessons. In 1933, the McClimons moved to Greer when The Peoples Bank of Duncan became Bank of
Greer. Judy worked with her husband in the bank for many years and J.S. would retire as President of Bank of Greer in
1966. The McClimons shared with Memorial their faith, love, wisdom, kindness, and generosity. Mr. Mac held various
positions at the church and according to Rev. George Strait, his conservative nature encouraged the church to save
money for projects rather than borrow. In the 1960s they established several trusts; Memorial was fortunate to be
named one of the beneficiaries. Mr. Mac died in 1969, but Mrs. Judy lived until 2001.  She was 101 years old. It was
after Judy died that Memorial learned of the trust and how the amount had increased in those 40+ years. In 2002,
their bequest became the McClimon Building Endowment Fund, and a special committee was appointed under the
direction of the Rev. John Rush to decide how to spend and invest the funds. The committee established guidelines for
the Trust Document in keeping with the wishes of Mr. Mac and Mrs. Judy. Therefore, the Document states “the Fund
shall be used exclusively for the benefit of the physical plant and property of the Church . . . and the preservation and
improvement of the same and [complying with] provisions of the United Methodist Church Book of Discipline.” The
original balance was $1,571,226.49. The church’s Board of Trustees and Administrative Board voted to immediately
spend $450,000 to retire the debt on the Family Life Center and to replace the HVAC systems in all older buildings. 
     In 2002, the McClimon Trustees set a policy to be responsible in accordance with the 2000 Discipline and funding
would not be tapped again until it reached 2.5 million. Unfortunately, the stock market did not cooperate, and the
fund did not cross the mark until December 2016. 
                                                                                                                                                                      continued...
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Peggy Smith
Paul Wood
Scott Wentzky

For question regarding the Trustees, please email 

The Story of the McClimon Trust Fund



Trustees...continued
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     Since annual withdrawals began in 2017, the church has used McClimon Trust funds to renovate the Sanctuary
Chancel, re-roof all church buildings; replace HVAC systems in the Family Life Center, Social Hall, and Sanctuary,
paint and reseal parking lots, install a campus-wide security system, make improvements in the Parsonage, repair
breezeway gutters and drains, install a retractable gym partition and new basketball goals,  improve Sanctuary
sound systems, and purchase livestream audio/video equipment. 
     This past year saw a complete refurbish of the FLC after 30 years by creating an inviting meeting space in the
foyer, replacing all 222 windows and painting sections of the building, as well as painting the gym to repair
water damage. 
     In 2024 the trustees will address protecting our stained glass windows and recoating the FLC roof to protect
the building for several more years. 
     The total distribution from the fund since 2017 is $1,267,117 which is an astonishing number. Memorial has not
sought or borrowed funding for projects which many churches deal with for needed projects. The distribution this
year will be $170,000.00.
     As mentioned earlier, the McClimon Trust is used only for building and properties. The operating budget
through your pledges funds the trustee items such as HVAC maintenance, utilities, grounds maintenance,
janitorial services just to name a few. We also pay all insurance fees from your pledges, thus the importance of
Memorial pledging the budget each year. 
     Memorial United Methodist Church has been blessed by J. S. and Judy McClimon during their lives and
beyond. They loved their church family and cared about the future of their church. Let us live and minister in all
ways that please God and emulate the generous legacy left by this special couple. 

      Harriet Johnson and Susan Mayberry worked together to track the history of how the McClimon gift started
and excerpts from their research were shared in this writing.

The trustees welcome Peggy Smith, Paul
Wood, and Scott Wentzky to serve for the
next three years. We want to thank Mary Ann
Catafygiotu for her service on the
committee for the past three years. 

 The piano in our sanctuary is in need of our
attention. The trustees would like to replace the
aging piano with a performance piano. This is not
a small expense, so a piano fund has been
established. You may contribute to this special
fund by designating "Piano Fund" on your giving.
Thank you! 

PIANO FUND

For questions regarding the trustees, please email barbreys@yahoo.com

   At that time, the Trustees amended the withdrawal guidelines of the Document to allow “up to 6% of an
average of 12 rolling quarters at the end of a year as long as the balance never drops below $2.5 million.” This
allows the church access to funds as the Trust continues to grow. Both decisions have been financial blessings to
Memorial. As of December 2023, the McClimon Trust is valued at $2,791,388.00.                                                      
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Altar Flowers

Missions

Quarterly Financials
The congregation is invited to place flowers on the Sanctuary altar any Sunday. In the past,
flowers have been given “in memory of” or “in honor of” a loved one. Flowers have also been
given to honor a birthday, anniversary, baptism, or other special event. The cost is $85 for the two
arrangements, however, if you have special flower requests, the arrangements may cost more. 

Please call Harriet Johnson at 864-449-1396 to reserve the date, and she will contact the florist.

Missions
JOY-Just Older Youth
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United Women in Faith
 On December 4th, our Christmas Gathering opened with the children from our church’s Child
Enrichment Program entertaining us with an enthusiastic performance of Christmas music. We
were truly blessed to see first hand what a wonderful ministry our church has to the children of our
church and community. Also, we welcomed Vickie Failor, President of the Greenville District UWF,
who led the installation service of our officers for 2024. We had 21 ladies attend the event.

We look forward to our annual observance of the Call to Prayer and Self Denial event scheduled
for February 6th at 10:30 AM in the Social Hall. The emphasis this year is on the environment and
our desire to take care of God’s creation. We will receive an offering. All ladies are invited to
attend.

Please contact Margaret Long (864-895-5320) for information about United Women in Faith and
our two circles here at Memorial.

          THE HONEY DUDES ARE BACK IN BUSINESS
If a church member has a small job or task around the house, we’re here
to help in any way. Please call the church office at 864-877-0956 or
email Tawny Johnson at Tawny@memorialgreer.com and she will put you
on the list. 

For questions regarding missions , please email tawny@memorial.com
For questions regarding United Women in Faith, please email margaretgl6769Agmail.com



ONLINE GIVING:
memorial.com/give-online OR

simply text MUMCGreer to 73256 
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For questions regarding finances, please email jimmy@memorialgreer.com

Financial Report
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Worship With Us!


